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present. Thus, such behavior on the part of the procedure
administrator tends to increase the probability of a
misidentification.

This information is not intended to direct you to give more or less
weight to the eyewitness identification evidence offered by the
state. It is your duty to determine whether that evidence is to be
believed. You may, however, take into account the results of the
psychological studies, as just explained to you, in making that
determination.

State v. Ledbetter, 275 Conn. 534, 579-80 (2005).
In addition to this recommendation, we agree with the concerns raised by CPCS and MACDL.:

e We agree with MACDL that the timing of jury instructions is critical. See MACDL
Comments at 6; see also Henderson at 296. The Innocence Project urges the Court to
require that, at a minimum, the proposed pre-charge be provided prior to opening
statements and recommend that specific instructions relating to variables present in the
case be provided prior to the first witness’s testimony about identification.

e The Court should clarify that the Report did not intend to do away with the good faith or
honest mistake instruction and that such instruction should be included as part of any
required charge, absent unique circumstances in which that instruction is irrelevant. See
Commonwealth v. Pressley, 390 Mass. 617, 620 (1983); see also CPCS Comments at 7;
MACDL Comments at 6.

e The Innocence Project supports the additional instruction proposed by CPCS concerning
the possibility of memory distortion from law enforcement’s attempts to obtain a detailed
description. CPCS Comments at 8.

e The Innocence Project supports the additional instruction proposed by MACDL
concerning witness familiarity. MACDL Comments at 6-7.

CONCLUSION

The Massachusetts Supreme Judicial Court has long been a pioneer in addressing the problem of
eyewitness misidentification and incorporating scientific research on the factors that affect
eyewitness evidence into its jurisprudence. See, e.g., Com. v. Santoli, 424 Mass. 827 (1997).
The Court’s decision to create a study group to address the interconnected and interdependent
aspects of eyewitness identification reform continues this tradition, and the Innocence Project
commends the Court for its vision and ongoing commitment to address the leading cause of
wrongful convictions. The Supreme Judicial Court Study Group on Eyewitness Evidence’s
Report and Recommendations to the Justices represents the vanguard in eyewitness identification
reform. For the reasons set forth herein, the Innocence Project strongly supports the vast
majority of the proposed reforms. We respectfully submit our considered suggestions and
recommendations in an attempt to further strengthen an excellent proposal. Should the Court
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have any questions, we stand ready to assist.

Very truly yours,

Barry C. Scheck
Co-Founder and Co-Director
The Innocence Project, Inc.

Karen A. Newirth
Senior Fellow
The Innocence Project, Inc.





